A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Thursday 8th February 2018 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, Martin Wise, Liz Collas, Hilary Dewey, Chris Jessop and Nick Henry. 
In attendance: Lucy Turner, Kianga Kaute, John Grey, and Amanda Holland.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Marjo McGee.
2.  Minutes of the last meeting, Thursday  11th January 2018 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. Peter to meet with Bill Pechey from the Crays Pond Community Association and with the owner of The White Lion at Crays Pond, to discuss ongoing developments. The Quiz last Saturday 3.2. went well and raised £127 on the raffle alone.

4. Parish Hall. The Parish Hall Trustees have repainted, looks splendid. 
5. The Fete. John Grey in attendance kindly updated us on progress for this year. Members were thanked for the running of the BBQ which provides a good proportion of the annual fete profits.

John reported that the fete is constantly changing and adapting in response to challenges and constant improvements. Due diligence and defence proved to be a good motto, as a result of this it was noted that 4 people need to be on duty with the BBQ at all times, with one person as nominated supervisor. John has obtained a food hygiene certificate, and members were asked to undertake it too at the cost of the fete committee. https://www.highspeedtraining. co.uk/food-hygiene/choose-leve l-2-version.aspx?&mkwid=sCeT5F 6vD_dc&pcrid=181562569571&pkw= food%20and%20hygiene%20level% 202%20certificate&pmt=e&dim=&g clid=EAIaIQobChMI3vW6n5rF1QIV7 Z3tCh150QpHEAAYASAAEgKK6fD_BwE
John noted the importance of refrigeration and prevention of cross contamination regarding meat free products and proposed to laminate some instructions for us. Amanda to check the current insurance policy and send a copy to John/BP/Castrol to facilitate the use of the car park this year. PD thanked John for his dedication to the fete and extended best wishes for its continued success.
6. Newsletter/Website. Website needs to be updated. Lucy reported the newsletter will be substantial this month, with articles for the fete, tennis club, walks, letters regarding the 142, a small woodland owners event from Martin and more.
7.  Recreation Ground.  Nick Elsome to check height of one of the swings at half term.
8. District Councillors Report. No Report.
9. County Councillors Report. No Report.
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments –P17/S4457/HH Old Well Cottage No strong Views .P17/S4365/HH Conway Crays Pond Approved. 3 Bec Tithe should be approved.
11. Finance & Bank reconciliation. There was £9800 in the bank on 3/2/2018. The following payments were authorised.
Clerks Salary January 




£296.00

HMRC                                                                                     £74.00

Going Forward Buses 




£200.00
SODC Dog Bin




                £25.00
Finance and the bank reconciliation was postponed to the next meeting.
12.  Consideration and approval of Financial Regulations.
These have been issued by the Local Government Association and are suitable for councils of all sizes. Peter has deleted the none relevant sections for us, and discussion followed regarding minimum spend, and general suitability for us. The Amended Regulations were approved.
13. Litter Blitz. National Litter Day on Saturday March 3rd will see us organising a litter blitz, starting at 10am, finishing around lunchtime. Peter to supply equipment as requested. All groups will have an allocated councillor.
Group 1 to meet at the Old Post Office at Goring Heath. 
Group 2 to meet at the Crays Pond Bus Shelter

Group 3 to meet at the Village Hall Car Park.

14. Footpath to Goring. It was noted in response to a question from NH that Flint House has proposed 10k improvements to the pavement as part of development commitments. A path from Flint house to Crays Pond is being explored, with the Director of Infrastructure in discussion. A permissive path behind the hedge may be an alternative as there are difficulties with access for the path, but Elvedon Priory as the owners are not interested. PD will report to next meeting.
15. Crays Pond/Tinepits/Consideration of traffic at Crays Pond. Following a report by John Morris recommending that some trees at Crays Pond, most notably willows/cherries/oaks that are overhanging the road should be pollarded, Martin Wise will obtain Quotes. The footpath, hedges and ponds are all in good order, maybe a swale or 2 needs clearing out. The roadworks at Deadmans Lane were noted, and after discussion it was agreed to pursue a survey /sample of car speeds in the area. It was agreed that the Council members had a responsibility to Parishioners to monitor traffic speeds and to try to prevent accidents where possible. The difficulties of installing cameras and signs and the inability to enforce speed limits and controls were noted, and to make progress it was agreed that  AH would report back to the next meeting after discussion with OCC.  
16. Appointment of Data Protection Officer. Following new regulations coming into effect in May 2018, a new role within the Council should be allocated. Training and grants will be available. Nick Elsome was proposed and seconded for the role and graciously accepted.
17.  Correspondence. AH reported that The PCSO and The Oratory School had expressed an interest in attending the Annual Parish Meeting in April. This will be held on Thursday April 12th and will follow the usual agenda of a Public meeting at 7pm followed by a Council meeting at 8pm. It was hoped at least 30+ people will attend, with lots of local societies and clubs sharing their news.
18. AOB. Bozedown Hill Fort and the new barn was discussed. Concern was expressed as this is a scheduled ancient monument site. The Commemoration for the end of the 1st World War was discussed, but no action to be taken at this point. Liz reported that she is still pursuing the footpath through Rogers Yard, with a site meeting scheduled with the owner and the Chilterns Society pending. POTHOLES were discussed at length, and concern was expressed that repairs cannot keep pace with the rate of decay. It was decided to actively monitor the state of our local roads and take forward the discussion to the next meeting.
                           The meeting closed at 9.30pm 
                          The date of the next meeting will be Thursday March 8th 2018 at 8pm.
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